
Dear families of students taking AP exams:   

It is almost time for AP exams and this year will be a little different than in the past… here are the most 
important things to know: 

• All exams will be given on campus starting on May 3rd – May 28th.   See schedule below. 

    Administration 1 
   
    Week 1 

Date    Morning Exam - 8am Afternoon Exam - noon 
3-May Monday US Govt – Small Gym   
4-May Tuesday Calc AB – Small Gym German - 503 

    Calc BC – Small Gym   
5-May Wednesday English Lit – Small Gym   
6-May Thursday US History – Small Gym   
7-May Friday Chemistry - 503   

        
Week 2 

Date    Morning Exam - 8am Afternoon Exam-noon 
10-May Monday French - 503   

    World History - Small Gym   
11-May Tuesday Spanish Language – Sm Gym Psychology – 503 & Library 
12-May Wednesday English Lang – Small Gym Music Theory - 503 
13-May Thursday NO EXAMS 
14-May Friday Biology – Small Gym Environmental Sci - 503 
17-May Monday Computer Sci Prin – Sm. Gym Statistics – Small Gym 

        
                                                          Administration #2 

    Auto start 9:00  Auto start 1:00  
18-May Tuesday   Computer Sci A (DIGITAL) - 503 
19-May Wednesday     
20-May Thursday     
21-May Friday     

        
24-May Monday   Physics 1 (paper) Noon start – Sm Gym 
25-May Tuesday     
26-May Wednesday     
27-May Thursday     
28-May Friday Human Geog (DIGITAL) – Sm Gym   

 
• All exams are given during a designated time slot that is determined by the College Board.  

Students should plan to arrive at least 30 minutes prior to exam start time.   
• To get credit for taking the class as an AP class, you must take the AP exam.  If you do not take 

the exam, the class will be changed to an Honors level class on your transcript.  The score on the 
exam does not affect the student’s grade in the class.  

• All exams will be full length exams.  Most last a little over 3 hours. Afternoon exams usually 
finish between 3 and 4 o’clock. There will not be transportation home for students taking 
afternoon exams. 



• Students will be excused from their regular classes for AP exams. 
• Students should plan to bring ID cards, pencils, pens (blue or black ink only) and approved 

calculators for classes that allow them.  More information on calculators is available on the AP 
website at myap@collegeboard.org.  CELL PHONES OR OTHER TECH DEVICES THAT CAN ACCESS 
THE INTERNET ARE NOT ALLOWED.   

• All exams will be administered following strict sanitation guidelines to provide a safe 
environment for all students and proctors.   

• Specific locations will be announced closer to the actual test dates; however, most exams will be 
held in the small gym.  

If you have questions or concerns regarding AP testing please contact Elizabeth Kelley at 
eakelley@washoeschools.net.   

Thank you, 

Elizabeth Kelley 
Asst. Principal – AP Coordinator 
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